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Office Hours  
Monday to Thursday 8:30am to 4:00pm 
Friday 9:00am to 3:30pm 

SRC 
Our Student Representative Council has 
been selected for 2025. The SRCs have 
already had their first meeting where they 
discussed their ideas for fun days and 
fundraisers for the school.  

The representatives are: 

Prep/1 - Rosie Pertzel 
1/2 - Charlotte Brocchi 
3/4 - Hannah Elford 
4/5 - Ally Wood-Laird 
5/6 - George Molinaro and Kenzie Cartwright 

We look forward to seeing the ideas the 
SRCs have in representing their classes.
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Principal Report 

Dear Parents, Carers, Families and Members of our Community, 

Wow week 6 already! Last week we undertook our 4 yearly School Review. It was a 
great process whereby all areas of our school were observed and staff, parents and 
students had the opportunity to share their thinking and thoughts about what is positive 
at the school and what they feel are areas we need to work to improve or enhance. 
From the review we have been able to commence a plan for the Goals we need to 
work towards and to start to plan the implementation of  key improvement strategy 
actions over the next four years. A huge ‘Thank you’ to all the people who had input 
into the review. 

NAPLAN commences for our year 3 and 5 students next week. Students have had 
time to prepare for these tests and have been and will continue to be encouraged to 
give it their best effort. 

Our grade 5 and 6 Bowls team continue to train in preparation for the Division Bowls 
Competition on Wednesday 26th March. They are certainly enjoying the training and 
improving their skills each week. 

It has come to my attention that there are many students that have set up their own 
Youtube Channels and create TikTok accounts where they are posting some 
inappropriate things and creating posts whilst wearing school uniform. Could 
parents/carer’s please check in with their children about what accounts they have and 
have a discussion about what they are sharing and what is appropriate and 
inappropriate. 

SCHOOL COUNCIL ELECTIONS: Our annual notice of 
election has been called this week and we are looking 
for interested people to join our School Council. 
Meetings are held twice a term.  Further information or 
a nomination form is available at the office.  
Nominations due by Wednesday 12th March. 

Enjoy the Long weekend. 

​
Kind regards 

Deb Mathers – Principal 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

Families are aware that the Vic Government has provided a one-off $400 payment for 
children enrolled at Government schools.  This $400 can be used for uniforms and school 
activities.   A lot of our families have already been making use of this bonus.   

SSB and School Activities. 

For those families who are wishing to use the $400 for school activities - this needs to 
be allocated to the school.  This can be done via the portal.  The portal web link is; 

https://www.schoolsavingbonus.vic.gov.au/s/  

If you have misplaced your access code and not sure which email address, 
please speak with Lauren or Kerry in the office. 

For those families who enrolled at Paynesville PS during 2025, we have been 
advised that email links will be sent to families during March. 

—-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Camps, Sports & Excursions Funding 
The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund provides a $154 payment for eligible students to 

attend school camps, excursions and applicable sporting programs. 

Those that are eligible to apply for the CSEF are: 
●​ families holding a valid means-tested concession card eg: Health care card, pensioner 

concession card, temporary foster carer or eligible beneficiary of Veterans affairs gold card 
●​ A special consideration category also exists for refugee and asylum seeker families and 

students placed in temporary care. 

Eligible means-tested cards - means-tested concession cards must now be valid on either: 
●​ the first day of Term 1 – 28 January 
●​ the first day of Term 2 – 22 April 

The full list of eligible concession and health care cards is available on the Services Australia 
website. Cards that are not financially means tested are not accepted. 
 
Application forms are available in the office or via; 
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Documents/CSEF-2025-application-form.docx  
 
Families who have previously applied for the CSEF through Paynesville PS do not need to reapply.  A new 
application is submitted on your behalf.  If you are unsure, please contact Lauren or Kerry in the office. 
 

https://www.schoolsavingbonus.vic.gov.au/s/
https://www.servicesaustralia.gov.au/concession-and-health-care-cards?context=60091#a2
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Documents/CSEF-2025-application-form.docx


 



 

 



Grade 3/4 Classroom Report 

In Reading, students have been developing their comprehension skills by 
exploring the author's messages and making predictions. As a class, we have 
also set a goal to expand our vocabulary, encouraging students to identify 
unfamiliar words and their meanings to enhance their understanding of texts. 

In Mathematics, students have been engaging in hands-on learning with Caroline 
on Tuesdays, focusing on mass and capacity. On other days, they have been 
deepening their multiplication skills, building confidence and fluency in their 
number work. 

In Writing, we have been exploring similes and working 
on planning for our Big Writes, which take place every 
Thursday. The students love the calm atmosphere, 
complete with quiet background music, as they immerse 
themselves in their storytelling. 

Our afternoons are dedicated to a mix of learning areas. 
During Sport and Respectful Relationships, students 
focus on positivity, teamwork, and building strong peer 
connections. In Geography, we have been learning 
about Australia’s neighboring countries and continents, 
broadening our understanding of the world around us. 

It’s been fantastic to see the students engaged and 
enthusiastic across all areas of learning! 

 

 
 
 

 

 



 



Grade 5/ 6 Classroom Report 

 
In reading students have started to look at different comprehension strategies. 
Students now know that this means that we’re looking at strategies to help our 
understanding of what we read. The comprehension strategies that we have 
looked at are visualising and making connections.  
 
In writing, we have finished looking at narrative pieces and have moved towards 
writing persuasive texts. Students have started writing about why exercise is 
important and have shown that they are logical with their thinking and know how 
to convince the reader to agree with them. 
 
In maths, we have recently finished looking at strategies to help us solve 
subtraction problems. It has been great to see students improve with how they 
use their strategies and are able to use a range of these. We are now moving 
towards learning about multiplication. I encourage students to practise their times 
tables at home when they can.  
 
Students have been learning about natural disasters. Students have learnt about 
how different natural disasters are caused and the impacts they can have on 
humans and the environment. 
 
We have been focusing on the value of respect and will be moving our focus on 
safety. Students have learnt about what respect is, how to show respect and the 
importance of self-respect.  
 

 



STEM 

Students across all year levels have been investigating 
the forces that shape our world, exploring concepts 
such as buoyancy, magnetism, and how different 
forces—push, pull, and gravity—interact in various 
environments. 

This week Class 5/6F and 4/5S took on the exciting 
challenge to crack the code of forces in action! They 
revised the different forces covered already including 
magnetism and contact forces. Class 5/6F and 4/5S 
have a thrilling hands-on project ahead—designing and 
building their very own billy-karts! This challenge will 
put their problem-solving and engineering skills to the 
test as they apply their understanding of forces in a 
practical way. To help bring this project to life, we are 
on the lookout for spare wheels that are bigger than a 
shopping trolley wheel but smaller than a bike wheel. If 
you have any to donate, please bring them in—we’d 
greatly appreciate the support! 

In the junior grades they have also been especially 
busy with hands-on activities. This week they 
investigated buoyancy and made boats that had to 
stay buoyant when little people were added. P/1 class 

took this a step further not 
only looking at buoyancy but 
as well as man-made and 
natural resources.  

It’s been amazing to see 
students so engaged in 
hands-on learning, and we 
can't wait to see their 
creativity and teamwork 
shine in these projects. 

 

 



 



Around the School 

 
 

 

 



Values Award Winners for Week 5 and 6 

 

 Students identified by staff to be demonstrating RESPECT 

  

Iley Trease - role modelling respect to others 

Luke Davidson - always showing respect to peers and staff at PPS 

Hannah Elford - respecting everyone’s ideas 

Aariz Lakhani - respecting that other students need more help with their learning 

Georgie Geisler - always using her ‘please’ and ‘thank you’ manners 

Ted Smith - using lovely manners 

Matilda Miller - using equipment safely and being so helpful in Food Tech 

Maisie Scullin - her amazing ideas and work in Art 

Aaron Riseley - always being respectful to his elders and greeting them with a smile! 

Jaxon Wyntjes - respecting his learning 

Liam Wood-Laird - always trying his best to be a respectful member of our class! 

Jay Bates - always trying his best to be a respectful member of the class 

Louise Collins - being a respectful listener who always does her best 

Ellie Tuck - for always remembering ‘please’ and ‘thank you’ 

Hannah Morris - sitting quietly and facing the speaker during mat times 

Mayhem Ngawhika - putting rubbish in the bin that wasn’t his 

Ollie Gaffney - being engaged and always having a go in tutoring 

 

Well done to all these students that have worked to display 
actions showing our value of RESPECT 
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